
While we in the office of GBC love having drop-ins from folks 
in the congregation and enjoy a good laugh and visit, it is 

strongly suggested that people please make an appointment 
first to ensure we, (particularly Pastor Bobby), are able to  
devote and set aside the time you need to meet with you. 

Scripture Reading 
Daniel 10 : 1-21NASB 

 

 In the third year of Cyrus king of Persia a message was  
revealed to Daniel, who was named Belteshazzar; and the  
message was true and one of great conflict, but he understood 
the message and had an understanding of the vision. 
 In those days, I, Daniel, had been mourning for three  
entire weeks. I did not eat any tasty food, nor did meat or wine 
enter my mouth, nor did I use any ointment at all until the entire 
three weeks were completed. On the twenty-fourth day of the 
first month, while I was by the bank of the great river, that is, 
the Tigris, I lifted my eyes and looked, and behold, there was a 
certain man dressed in linen, whose waist was girded with a belt 
of pure gold of Uphaz. His body also was like beryl, his face had 
the appearance of lightning, his eyes were like flaming torches, 
his arms and feet like the gleam of polished bronze, and the 
sound of his words like the sound of a tumult.  
 Now I, Daniel, alone saw the vision, while the men who 
were with me did not see the vision; nevertheless, a great dread 
fell on them, and they ran away to hide themselves. So I was left 
alone and saw this great vision; yet no strength was left in me, 
for my natural color turned to a deathly pallor, and I retained no 
strength. But I heard the sound of his words; and as soon as I 
heard the sound of his words, I fell into a deep sleep on my face, 
with my face to the ground. 
 Then behold, a hand touched me and set me trembling on 
my hands and knees. He said to me, “O Daniel, man of high  
esteem, understand the words that I am about to tell you and  
stand upright, for I have now been sent to you.” And when he 
had spoken this word to me, I stood up trembling. Then he said 
to me, “Do not be afraid, Daniel, for from the first day that you 
set your heart on understanding this and on humbling yourself 
before your God, your words were heard, and I have come in 

response to your words. But the prince of the kingdom of Persia 
was withstanding me for twenty-one days; then behold,  
Michael, one of the chief princes, came to help me, for I had 
been left there with the kings of Persia.  
 Now I have come to give you an understanding of what will 
happen to your people in the latter days, for the vision pertains 
to the days yet future.” 
 When he had spoken to me according to these words, I  
turned my face toward the ground and became speechless. And 
behold, one who resembled a human being was touching my 
lips;  then I opened my mouth and spoke and said to him who 
was standing before me, “O my lord, as a result of the vision  
anguish has come upon me, and I have retained no strength. 
  For how can such a servant of my lord talk with such as my 
lord? As for me, there remains just now no strength in me, nor 
has any breath been left in me.” 
 Then this one with human appearance touched me again 
and strengthened me. He said, “O man of high esteem, do not 
be afraid. Peace be with you; take courage and be courageous!” 
 Now as soon as he spoke to me, I received strength and 
said, “May my lord speak, for you have strengthened me.” Then 
he said, “Do you understand why I came to you? But I shall now 
return to fight against the prince of Persia; so I am going forth, 
and behold, the prince of Greece is about to come. However, I 
will tell you what is inscribed in the writing of truth. Yet there is 
no one who stands firmly with me against these forces except 
Michael your prince. 



Easter Lilies 
   For a donation, you can honour a loved one 

with an Easter Lily placed at the front of the church sanctuary  

during the Easter Season, in their name. Your name, and the  

person you are honouring will be in the Easter Sunday bulletin. 
 

Please see Juergen Harder, AFTER THE SERVICE  

to leave your clearly printed information and donation. 

Glenridge Bible Church’s 

“Mission of the Month” 
Please remember to pray for,  

and encourage, our GBC missionaries. 
 

   Matt & Sevda  
   Lindo 

 
 

& 
  
 

 Tanner & Sarah 
  Kennedy 

 
 
 
 

serving with 
InterVarsity Christian Fellowship 

Attention Ladies! 

We are beginning a Ladies Bible study. 
 

It will begin on Saturday, April 16th at 10:00 am  
in the Fireside room.  

 

We are studying the life and times of the prophet Elijah using the 
book “Faith and Fire” by Priscilla Shirer. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you wish to order a book,  
please call Donna Warkentin at 905-961-2227.  

 

The books need to be ordered by March 21st! 
 

All ladies are welcome even if they don’t order a book,  
but please let us know you plan to attend.  

 

There will be tea and coffee served.  

A very long-time friend and former member of 
GBC, Dick Craig, passed away on  

Tuesday, March 8, 2022. 
 

Please remember Dick’s family in this time of 
loss and may God grant them peace knowing 

Dick is with his Saviour! 



Today at Glenridge Bible Church 

Finally, be strong in the Lord and in the strength of His might.  
Put on the full armor of God, so that you will be able to stand firm 

against the schemes of the devil. For our struggle is not against flesh and 
blood, but against the rulers, against the powers, against the world  

forces of this darkness, against the spiritual forces of  
wickedness in the heavenly places.  

Ephesians 6 : 10-12 

THIS WEEK AT G.B.C 
Today 10:00am Worship Service with Pastor Bobby 

Monday   7:00pm Prayer Meeting  
Tuesday   7:30pm Elders Meeting 
Wednesday   6:15pm NO AWANA (March Break) 
   6:30pm Bible Study & Prayer Meeting 
Saturday   8:00am Men’s Prayer Fellowship 
Next Sunday 10:00am Worship Service with Pastor Bobby 

Please call, or email the office if you have any questions. 

Order of Service 
 

 

Call to Worship 

 #26 — “A Mighty Fortress Is Our God” 

 

Key Verse & Prayer 
 

Praise & Worship Video 
 “Whom Shall I Fear?” 
 

DiscipleLand Segment 
 

Scripture Reading — Daniel 10 : 1-21 
 

Message — Pastor Bobby Halek 
 "Behind the Veil” 
 

Closing Hymn  
 #477 — “Stand Up, Stand Up for Jesus” 
 

Benediction 

A reminder that  
masks are still  

required,  
unless medically  
exempt, while  
not seated in  

the Sanctuary. 
 
 

Though the  
restriction has  

been lifted, 
please be sensitive  

to those that  
wish to maintain  
social distancing  

as much as possible. 

 Giving… 
“Upon the first day of the week, let everyone of you lay by him in  

store as God hath prospered him”   I Corinthians 16:2 
 

 
Meat Pies…………………………………………………………………..$ 125.00 
Capital Fund for Offices …………..…………………………………$ 100.00 
 
General Offering March 6, 2022…………..................…....$ 7,369.70 
Average Weekly Offerings 2022……………...………………….$ 5,890.79 
Weekly Offerings Budget 2022 …………….…………………....$  6,601.24 
 

In response to the desire to mitigate handling shared objects, instead  
of passing an offering plate around the congregation, we have a  

‘retiral offering’ following our services as people leave.  Our offering  
plates are located at the exits at the back of the Sanctuary. 

   Glenridge Bible Church is excited to offer a Sunday School  
program called DiscipleLand for older children and a staffed 

nursery for each Sunday Morning service. 
(These programs are not offered on the first Sunday of each 

month (Family Sundays), however, the nursery is available for 
parents to take their infants to ‘get the wiggles out.’ 

 

Children must be registered at the desk in the  
lobby to participate in DiscipleLand or the nursery. 

 

Please email AngelaJantzi@hotmail.com to stay informed  
of upcoming events and program scheduling. 

 

Additionally, for parents with infants, there is a quiet room  
available at the back of the sanctuary for nursing, changing,  

or simply fussing babies.  Sound is piped in so you can  
still hear the service at a baby-friendly volume. 



GLENRIDGE BIBLE CHURCH 

A Bible-Based Community, united by God’s love  
and grace, that worships Him, serves others,  

and proclaims the message of Christ. 

Welcome to our  
  Worship Service 
    this Lord’s Day 
     

    March 13th, 2022 
    Pastor Bobby Halek 
    "Behind the Veil” 

    Daniel 10 : 1-21 

310 Scott Street, St. Catharines, Ontario L2N 1J5 
905.937.1326     

email: GlenridgeBC@gmail.com  www.GlenridgeBibleChurch.org 
HenleyCMF@gmail.com  www.HenleyCMF.ca 

 
Follow us on Facebook 

(Search for GlenridgeBibleChurch) 

Thank You for Praying 

Please pray for those suffering loss.   
 We have a number of our GBC folks that have experienced the loss  of a 
 loved one or friend.  Please lift them up corporately for peace and comfort 
 in their time of loss. 
———————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————- 

* Please remember a friend of GBC and husband of Joanne VanVliet,  Arnold 
 VanVliet.  He is still recovering in the hospital after weeks of induced coma 
 to promote healing.  He is still a long way from fully recovered from blood 
 clots, small strokes and  medical issues. Please lift Arnold up in prayer for 
 healing. 
* Ursula Savoie reports that her nephew, Jesse Penner’s tumours are ‘stable’.  
 Their growth is slowing and the family is taking this as a good sign.  He is still 
 fighting and needs prayer. The family thanks everyone for their prayers. 
* Quin McColgan, (friend of the Luchkanyns) fighting cancer. His kidney is now 
 failing and they are ceasing chemotherapy. 
* Helmut Harder is home from the hospital. He is very grateful  for everyone’s 
 prayers and is receiving additional care from PSWs throughout the week. 
* Dennis and Linda James are both recovering from illness and Linda suffered 
 a fall on Jan 3rd, suffering from a brain bleed, and very painful blood clots in 
 her leg.  Please pray for healing for  this couple. 
* Some from our congregation may remember a former attendee, Kent Earle.  
 Kent is in the hospital after a series of strokes.  He is currently paralyzed on 
 his right side.  Please pray for Kent and his brother Kevin in this time. 
* Hugh and Eleanor Rogers both request prayer as Hugh has recently suffered 
 a bad seizure.  Please pray that the doctors will be able to diagnose what is 
 causing these  seizures and know how to treat them. 
* Gilles Groleau’s daughter, Chantal’s father-in-law Pierre. Fighting cancer. 
* Eleanor Leigh’s son, has been diagnosed with kidney cancer.  They are  
 looking to burn it out. He had a procedure date of December 21. Please pray 
 for healing, and also for a return to faith.   
* Toni Goodliff requests continued prayer for healing as she is now facing 
 chemotherapy and radiation therapy for lung cancer.  
* Debbie Harder requests prayer for God to intercede and deliver her from 
 the struggle she’s been fighting for over a year now. 
 
Please pray for those with chronic pain or illness: 
* Emilia Pirc, Sue Furness, Dave Furness, Jim Arthur, Ron and Lois Clattenburg, 
 Jaqi Shennan, Rosalie Pankoff, Eleanor Leigh, Bev Williams, Helmut Harder, 
 Fred and Hilda Glucker, Ed Martin, Mildred Levair, Hugh and Eleanor Rogers, 
 Mary Lockett, Margaret Jukes. 


